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Riverview Bluffs Condominiums

2022 Merrill Lane (Office) – Bullhead City, AZ 86442 - Phone 928-754-4253
2014 Annual Members Meeting

Riverview Bluffs Clubhouse, Saturday, January 18, 2014
Minutes
The meeting was called to order by Vice President, Max Reese, at 10:00 a.m. MST
Board of Directors in Attendance: Max Reese, Bob Cook, Altamae Byers and Bruce Allen were present. 

24 Unit Members signed-in as present, which constitutes a quorum (at least 11 Units must be represented to constitute a quorum).
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Reports
1. President’s Report of 2013 Activities by Max Reese
a.  In a survey of the HOA fees in the Bullhead City area the results showed that  the average amount was $266/month. These values varied from a high of $400 to a low $185. Looking at the RVBA, these fees have increased from $121/month in 2000 to the current amount of $175, which represents an increase of 3.2% per year and is consistent with the CPI.    
b. Building 6 was painted for a cost of $10,136, which completes the ninth building that has been repainted since the original construction. Building 12 is scheduled for 2014.  
c. The water piping in the complex was replaced by EPCOR, which was in very poor condition and had caused numerous leaks in recent years. The Association was very fortunate to have EPCOR perform this replacement as they originally stated that this was the Association’s responsibility. However, with the help of the City of Bullhead, it was determined that EPCOR was responsible for the replacement.  
d. The fire sprinkler heads in Buildings 3 through 7 are being replaced because tests have shown that they’re not functioning properly. This was discovered during an inspection by the Bullhead Fire Marshall. Replacement of these valves commenced on January 6th and will completed in the next few weeks. 
e. During 2013 the Association was busy making repairs to the internal piping of the complex because of the deterioration of some components. These repairs are being made by Gary Batson and when necessary include the help of outside contractors. Owners are asked to call the Office if signs of leakage are encountered for which an inspection can be conducted.   
f. Work on the Association’s project to convert the complex to a theme of “desert landscaping” continues but has been slowed by work on other higher priority work activities.
g. During September 2013 the Association hired Gary Batson to perform the maintenance activities on the building and grounds within the complex.  Because of his knowledge and experience, he has become a very valuable asset to our operation.   
h. Work continues on the project to replace all of the water valves that shut off the water to the individual units. This work is necessary since many of the existing valves are not providing an effective shutoff. 
i. An updated version of the Rules & Regs was issued on October 1, 2013, as the updating is required on at least an annual basis. These regulations may be viewed on the Association’s Blog (www.rvbcondos.blogspot.com) or are available from the Office. 
j. Based on information from our Manager, there is only one unit within the complex, which is currently in foreclosure. Given this condition, this places the Association in a very good financial position.  

k. In a letter dated November 27, 20013 the Association received the report of the 2012 Audit, which was conducted by Porter & Porter who is a CPA doing business in Bullhead City. Currently, it’s required to conduct our annual audit from our accountant, Sands Associates, but every three years the audit must be conducted by an independent CPA. The results of these audits can be viewed on our Blog.
l. During the early part of 2013 the Association began using Colorado River Landscaping to perform the weekly landscaping activities, which has proven to be a very beneficial change. This now allows our Maintenance Person to concentrate on the building and grounds maintenance activities.  

2. Accountants Report of 2013 Activities by Donna Smith
a. Donna announced that the 2012 annual audit had been conducted by Porter & Porter and everything was found to be in good order. She complimented Helen for the fine job she is doing in maintaining the Association’s records. 
b. She provided the 2013 report of income and expenses, which showed the total income to be $241,033, while the routine expenses were $199,187 and the capital improvements, were $30,269. The remainder of $11,777 was placed in the Reserve Fund. 

New Business

1. A motion was made and passed to dispense with reading the minutes of the 2012 Annual Meeting. Kitty Young made a motion to approve the minutes. Terry Welch seconded and the motion passed (23 yeas and 2 nays). . 
2. The ballots received from owners showed that the 2013 Budget passed with 37 approving and 1rejecting. 18 didn’t cast a vote.   
3. The election results showed the following five members receiving highest number of votes; Bob Cook 47, Max Reese 43, Bruce Allen 46, Frank Chrudinsky 38 and Alan Newman 40.  
Member Discussions
1. Denise Kolm (10G) asked about the status of refurbishing the Recreation Room. It was stated that a majority of this work has been delayed because of other higher priority work. The Board will concentrate on preparing a definitive plan of work to be performed and will proceed with completing this work.    
2. Frank Chrudinsky stated that he has noticed a considerable amount of dog residue throughout the complex. Since residents seem to become lacks on this issue from time to time, they need to be reminded of its importance. Offenders of this policy need to be reported to the Office. 
3. Dale Young brought up the issue on the Association’s policy that prevents the leasing of “Section 8” proponents. Since the Association’s legal counsel has indicated that there isn’t anything illegal about taking this position, this same policy will continue.   

4. Terry Work mentioned that there is a ski jet that has been parked in the “overflow area” (between building 4 and 5) for a long period of time. Helen stated that she would check it out next week, as the allowable time limit is 14 days.    
5. Terry Welch inquired about the amount of money that’s currently in the Reserve Fund. Helen mentioned that it fluctuates considerably because of funds that are needed for various projects, but that it is currently $86,215 as of January 17, 2014. In the current Budget $24,000 has been allocated for being deposited into the Reserve Fund during the year.   

Adjournment 
Terry Welch made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Altamae Byers seconded and it passed. The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.
Respectfully, 

Bob Cook, Secretary
